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Parish Council 

At the AGM of the Village Hall 
recently we were made aware of a 
number of very important issues. 
Firstly, Fred who has been running 
the show for many years would like 
to step down by March 2020. Fred 
has done a fantastic job and the 
whole Village is so grateful for his 
work. The Hall is a wonderful 
facility for us and we now need a 
volunteer to come on board and 
hopefully shadow Fred for a 
period. We may have additional 
help with the bookings but we still 
need someone to look after the 
general wellbeing of the Hall and 
Chair its committee.  

Secondly, Martin made us aware of 
the very high cost of electricity to 
heat the Hall and we are now 
looking at ways to possibly install 
an energy saving system which will 
help reduce the bill but not conflict 
with the conservation area rules 
which are laid out in our 

Neighbourhood Plan. Tricky but 
well worth the effort. 

Thirdly, the Village hall group 
which deals with fund raising will 
meet soon to come up with ideas 
to increase the use of the hall. It’s 
a great venue for kids-and adults- 
parties with plenty of space for all 
to run around. Please get in touch 
with Fred when you consider the 
venue for your kid’s parties. 

The traffic signing and road 
markings have now been 
completed and with the 20 zone 
installed let’s hope we see a 
significant reduction in the speed 
of traffic through the Village. 
Please, as a Villager, take 
responsibility yourself to keep to 
the limit on our roads. That will at 
least slow others. 

Our raised junction at the shop 
remains top of the priority list with 
Wiltshire North and we are just 
finalising the detailed plans. We 
may have to limit the footpath 
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demarcation but I’m hopeful 
drivers will still respect the space 
needed for pedestrians outside the 
shop. It looks as though it will be 
towards the end of the summer 
before work starts and we are 
planning to try and minimise 
disruption when the road is closed. 
Your patience and practical 
approach as always to such 
changes will be much appreciated. 

By the time you read this we will 
have held our referendum and I 
hope the Village will have 
overwhelmingly supported our 
very long-term efforts to enable 
our Neighbourhood Plan to 
influence all planning decisions in 
the Parish. Alterations to existing 
buildings and new buildings need 
to be carefully controlled to 
preserve our fine heritage. For the 
first time we will have a key local 
role in planning ahead as well as 
the existing retrospective role. 

I’m sure we are all looking forward 
to Spring and seeing Oaksey wood 
in full bloom. Hopefully we will all 
try again to improve our verges and 
frontages and we have further 
improvements for the Well garden 
lined up in the better weather. 
Your help on key dates to be 
notified would be great. 

 

If you haven’t already done so 
please register on buzz to get 
regular updates. All information is 
on our website oakseyvillage.org. 

The next Parish Council meeting 
will be on Thursday 11 April 2019, 
at 7.00pm, in The Rest, Oaksey 
Village Hall. 

Richard Moody 
Chairman – Parish Council 

 
 

 
The older children had a visit on 
Monday from Judy Hible from the 
Wiltshire Geology Society who 
gave an introduction about rocks 
and how they were formed. 
Learning about Materials is part of 
the children’s Science learning and 
has hopefully inspired them to find 
out more! 
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On World Book Day this year the 
school decided to support Book Aid 
International. The children learnt 
about how there are some children 
around the world who do not own 
a book of any sort. They had to 
think about one of their favourite 
books they would like to give to a 
child who did not own their own 
book and then come dressed as a 
character from that book. There 
were some amazing costumes and 
the children have raised over £184 
for Book Aid International which 
will help to provide about 92 books 
for the charity. The children also 
listened to a range of stories about 
injustice and hope and linked their 
art and drama work to these books.  

This month the school was 
represented at Tonya Nixon’s 
induction service by Bishop Lee, at 
Crudwell Church, as the new 
Rector of the Braydon Brook 
Benefice. The Headteachers of 
Minety, Crudwell and Mrs Scott 
attended presented the following 
welcome. 

‘Tonya, we welcome you to our 
family of schools in the Braydon 
Brook Benefice. We look forward 

to working together, helping us to 
build our school communities to 
support the development of each 
individual child, as well as become 
an example of Christian witness in 
our wider world and Christian roots 
in our communities. 

Welcome from us all.’ 

We are delighted that Sarah 
Wyman will still continue to be 
very involved with the school but 
we welcome Tonya and look 
forward to working alongside her. 

The school will be holding their 
Easter Service at All Saints Church 
on Friday 5th April, at 9.15am and 
we would be delighted to welcome 
anyone from the Village who would 
like to join us. This will be the last 
day of term for the school and 
Term 5 will start on Tuesday 23rd 
April. 

Ursula Scott 
Headteacher 

 

Village Hall Annual General 
Meeting 

The AGM was held on the 12th 
March in the Village Hall. Officers 
elected were Chairman: Fred Price, 
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Treasurer: Martin Davies, 
Secretary: Margaret Rhodes. The 
main concern expressed during the 
meeting was the lack of fundraising 
events recently, and we need to do 
better this year. We have a 
Fundraising Committee, but are 
always looking for extra help, so if 
you are willing to contribute please 
contact me on 01666 577955 or 
fredprice209@gmail.com 

Fred Price 
 

Oaksey Midsummer 
Race Night 

Friday 21st 
June 2019 

Oaksey Village 
Hall 

First Race 7.30pm  

Come and enjoy a fun evening with 
friends with the excitement of the 
races. Don’t miss out get under 
starters orders by booking your 
tickets from  

Judith 01285 770301  

Tickets £12.50 to Include a Light 
Supper  

Pay Bar serving Beer, Cider, Wine 
and Fizz  

Proceeds to Oaksey Cricket Club 
and Oaksey Junior Football Club 

 

Mother’s Union  

We had our March meeting on the 
14th at the Willow Tree in Crudwell 
– only a small group now but as 
always with the Mothers Union 
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very friendly and happy. Our 
speaker was Janet Smith who 
sponsors three girls, one in 
Ethiopia, one in Rwanda and one in 
India and she told us about a 
journey she made to visit them all, 
starting in Ethiopia, on to Rwanda 
and then to India where she was 
unable to visit her girl because of 
the presence of terrorists and the 
girl and her family were brought a 
long journey by car to see her 
where she was staying. It was a 
fascinating talk which we very 
much enjoyed, with plenty of very 
good photos and amusing details 
and we could have gone on hearing 
about her travels and the girls and 
their families for a long time. A 
Christian organisation called 
Compassion arrange these 
sponsorships and then helped 
organise Janet’s visits to her girls  -  
it was a wonderful trip. 

On Saturday the 23rd March four 
of us are going to Bristol for the 
annual meeting of the diocesan 
Mothers’ Group and the induction 
of our Diocesan President for her 
next three years in office – it will be 
a special day. 

Our April meeting is on Thursday 
the 11th at 10.30am with Pam 
Osborne at 5 Lacemakers Road in 
Malmesbury when we shall have 
the pleasure of Rev. Barry Raven 

with some reflections for Lent and 
hopefully all our small group will be 
there. 

Jane Gibbs 
577282 

 
 

Oaksey WI  

Our March meeting was on 14th 
March and was a talk by the very 
entertaining Sarah Harris entitled 
‘Marie-Antoinette’s guide to 
farming.’ In fact, it had little to do 
with Marie-Antoinette but was a 
tale of Sarah’s family life from 
riches to rags with hilarious 
anecdotes of her family and their 
move to set up a small farm in 
Somerset. It was a very amusing 
afternoon and she was a brilliant 
speaker. 

The first evening meeting of 2019 
will be held on Thursday 11th April 
at 7.15pm in the Village Hall when 
we are very much looking forward 
to a return visit from Gordon 
Brockman. 

This year his talk will be on silver 
and we are invited to bring along 
an item of silver (no coins or other 
antiques please!) Gordon is the 
Auctioneer and Valuer at the 
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Marlborough Auction Rooms, and 
has also been on "The Antiques 
Road Trip" and "Put Your Money 
Where Your Mouth Is" 

After last April’s talk we know this 
will be a very entertaining evening.  

This will be an open evening and all 
visitors welcome - £4 to include 
refreshments. Do join us! 

Participation in the WI clean-up 
national campaign was discussed. 
A project to clean, tidy-up and find 
a use for the village ex-BT public 
phone box has been suggested by 
the Committee. The idea put 
forward is to stock it with local 
information e.g leaflets, maps etc 
and the Village News and a 
paperback book swap. This was put 
to members who agreed it was a 
good idea. This will now be looked 
into and reported back to 
members next month. 

Our May meeting on Thursday 9th 
May, where we will discuss the 
National resolutions to be voted on 
at the National AGM, will also 
include a demonstration of 
Japanese cooking by a resident of 
the village. We are very much 
looking forward to this! 

Jean Bennett 577485 
jeanstecre.52@gmail.com 
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Oaksey Cricket Club  

With thoughts 
turning to 
spring and 
hopefully 
warmer days, 
Oaksey Cricket Club have started 
pre-season training at Cirencester 
Sports Centre. We welcome any 
new players to these practice 
sessions on Sundays at 12pm 
through until April 13th. Outdoor 
practice will commence on 
Thursday 18th April with the first 
home fixture on Saturday 27th 
April. If anyone is interested in 
joining or helping out in anyway 
please come down to the ground 
on any practice or match day and 
say hello or contact Andy Steward 
on 07411806246. 

This season the club will also be 
hoping to build on the previous 
successes of the junior section. We 
will be running All Stars cricket for 
the under 8’s on Friday evenings as 
well as an under 9’s and 11’s team, 
also training on Friday evenings 
from 6.30pm. Anyone interested in 
joining the junior section should 
contact Emily on 07793 806750. 

We are also launching a new Match 
Day Ball Sponsorship for our home 
league games to help cover the 
rising costs of league cricket. If you 
are interested in helping out in this 

way please let Andy Steward know 
on the number above. Match day 
ball sponsors will be publicised in 
this newsletter and on a board at 
the entrance to the ground. We 
would like to thank in advance the 
first match day Sponsors for the 
following home fixtures: 

11th May v Avening & Cherington - 
Andrew Burgess 

25th May v Minety & Northleach - 
Tom Cook Painting & Decorating 

The club would like to thank 
Andrew Burgess and Equimedia for 
their on-going support as the clubs 
main sponsor for 2019, as well as 
our new sponsors; CIA Fire and 
Security, Tom Cook Painting & 
Decorating and Amicus Wealth, 
who are supporting the club with 
new signage on the sight screen. 
Additional Sponsorship space is 
still available on the pitch covers 
and sight screen, please contact us 
for further details. We would also 
like to thank the Wheatsheaf in 
advance for sponsoring the cricket 
teas for the new season and look 
forward to see how they can 
improve on their award winning 
teas from 2018! 

Our first senior fixtures for the 
2019 season: 

Sat  20-Apr Friendly Away
 Charlton Kings 13:00 
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Sat  27-Apr Friendly Home
 Chippemham 13:00 

Sat  04-May CDCA Div 1 Away
 Oakridge 14:00 

Sat  11-May CDCA Div 1 Home
 Avening & Cherington 13:30 

Sat  18-May CDCA Div 1 Away
 Fairford 2nd XI 13:30 

Wed 22-May T20 Friendly Home
 Siddington 18:00 

Sat  25-May CDCA Div 1 Home
 Minety & Northleach 13:30 

 
 

Friday Club 

5th April 

First Man. 

Doors open at 7.30 
pm for refreshments of wine, beer 
and soft drinks as well as tea, 
coffee and snacks and the film 
starts at 8pm.If any members wish 
to bring a guest then the entrance 
charge will be £3.50 per person 

Please Note: Guests need to book 
as priority is given to members and 
seating is limited. Please call Judith 
on 01285 770301 to book  

The film for May will be Bohemian 
Rhapsody 

Judith 

Oaksey Mothers and Toddlers 

 

We meet on Wednesday mornings  
(term time only) 
at 10am to 12. 

in Oaksey Village Hall 

 

New-borns to school age, with 
mums, dads and grandparents 

 

All welcome. We have a great 
selection of toys and activities, 
and pause for a drink or snack 

mid-morning 

 

For further information, contact 
Claire 

on 01666 575146 

 

 
 

North Wiltshire 
Villages Flower 
Club 

As a thriving club 
with over sixty 
members, we are always open to 
new ideas and to try different 
things to add variety to our 
programme. One such new event 
was at our meeting in February, 
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when one of our regular 
demonstrators, Sally Taylor, led a 
very participative session entitled 
‘You be the Judge’. The aim was for 
members to learn more about the 
criteria used by the judges of floral 
competitions, by seeing both good 
and not so good examples. Sally 
displayed several of her own 
arrangements with a Fairy Tale or 
Nursery Rhyme theme which 
members then ‘judged’. To add 
more interest, a number of 
members brought in their own 
arrangements on the same 
themes, which stimulated further 
discussion, guesswork, and fun.  

Future meetings:   

17 April - Members Annual Dinner, 
Corinium Hotel, Cirencester. 

15 May - Summer Celebration at 
Chavenage House near Tetbury, 
with a demonstration by Coral 
Gardiner, for members and guests 
only. 

19 June - Workshop, ‘Celebrating 
Summer Flowers’. 

4 July - Coach Trip to Cotswold 
Lavender and Broadway. 

We have a full programme of 
interesting and varied events 
planned throughout 2019, 
including Demonstrations, 
Workshops and Visits. More 

information can be found on our 
Facebook page – North Wiltshire 
Villages Flower Club. 

Flower Club meetings usually take 
place at Crudwell Village Hall, on 
the third Wednesday of the month, 
7pm for 7.30pm. We are a thriving, 
friendly and enthusiastic group 
with members from throughout 
North Wiltshire and into 
Gloucestershire. Visitors and new 
members are guaranteed a warm 
welcome at our regular meetings in 
Crudwell, including coffee/ 
tea/cake and friendly chat at the 
end of the evening. 

Liz 
01666 860888 

nwvflowerclub@gmail.com 
 
 

Anne Jackson Fund for Brain 
Tumour Charity 

I would like to thank all who 
supported the Plant Sale and 
Coffee Morning last month. We 
raised an amazing £175-30 for our 
first sale of the season, with all 
funds going to the Charity. Our 
next Sale will be on the morning of 
Saturday 13th April. 

Lesley Jones and family 
 
 
 



Submit articles for future Parish Newsletters to parish.news@oaksey.com by 20 April 

Lifestyle Health and Beauty 

 
A very busy salon offering beauty, 

hair and specialist treatments 
carried out by experienced, 
qualified professionals in a 

delightful, relaxing atmosphere. 

Just a stone’s throw from 
Malmesbury, Tetbury and 

Cirencester in the village of 
Hankerton. Our salon boasts 

ample parking and the warmest of 
welcomes. 

Spring Offers 

* Cupping massage with Aggeliki - 
2 x cupping deep or relaxing 

massage £30 (usually £25 each) 

* Gel manicure with Aggeliki - £20 
(usually £30) 

*Cut & blow dry with Naomi  - 
20% off for new clients to Naomi 

* Bare Minerals sale - 25% off all 
Bare Minerals make up and skin 

care whilst stocks last. 

Open Monday to Friday 8pm till 
late and Saturday 9am till 2pm 

Priory Coach House, Hankerton, 
Malmesbury, Wiltshire, SN169JZ 

www.lifestylehealthandbeauty.co.uk 
info@ lifestylehealthandbeauty.co.uk 

01666 577 636 

 

Cirencester Eating Disorder self 
help support group working in 
partnership with National 
BEAT. 

The next meeting will be on 
Wednesday 3rd April at 7.30pm in 
St. Peters Lounge, St. Peters Court 
Cirencester. Sufferers and carers 
are given a friendly and warm 
welcome.  

The students at Cirencester College 
recently held a tombola in the 
lunch break and raised just over a 
hundred pounds. 

At the last month’s meeting we had 
parents/grandparents who were 
desperate for help as their 
daughters were only 13 and 14 
years old. Professionals are helping 
the girls but the parents need 
‘wrap around’ understanding 
support. 

Contact Pat in confidence for 
further details about the local 
group on 01285 770385. 

 
 

  

Services 
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A Braydon Brook Group service will 
be held at Oaksey on Sunday, 14th 
April at 10am. 

Good Friday Crafts Session on 19th 
April at 10am until 12noon in 
Oaksey Church. 

 

After last year’s success, we are 
holding another craft session for 
children of all ages. They will be 
able to participate in lots of 
different crafts ending with a 
Treasure Hunt and an Easter egg. 

Refreshments will be available, and 
we will have a baby corner for the 
small ones. 

All ages welcome. Please come 
along and enjoy the fun.  

If you would like further 
information, please contact Helen 
McKenna on 577279. 

Church Cleaning Day 

A note for your diaries: This will 
take place on Saturday, 1st June at 

10am, followed by a lunchtime 
barbecue at the back of the 
Church.  

Oaksey Lunch Club 

The next lunch will be on 
Wednesday, 17th April at 1pm in 
the Rest at a cost of £4.00 per 
head. Unless you are known as a 
‘regular’, please let Miriam 
(577689) know by Wednesday, 
10th April if you are planning to 
come. 

Jerry Falkingham 
01666 577956 

jf6@btinternet.com 
 
 

Notice from the editor. 

Although our normal submission 
date for articles is the 20th of each 
month, submissions for the June 
edition will be the 18th May. Due to 
production constraints late 
submissions will not be included. 
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